Mendon TAP TA22(17)
Draf Scoping Report Presentation
May 1, 2024 @ 5:30 pm

VHB'’s meeting presentation is attached for reference.

Attendees: See attached sign in sheet for in-person attendees; plus, Elisabeth Sundberg, Fred Bagley,
Patti Lancaster, and Lisa and David Brooks online.

Welcome and Introductions: Jenn Conley, the project’s lead consultant, opened the meeting and
reviewed the agenda for the meeting (see slide 2). She then introduced the project team members
from VHB, the Rutland Regional Planning Commission, Town of Mendon, and Vermont Agency of
Transportation (see slide 4).

Project Schedule: Jenn C. reviewed the scoping study milestones and project schedule (see slide 6).

Project Purpose & Need: Jenn C. reviewed the project purpose and need statement and explained
how this guided the development of project alternatives (see slides 8-9).

Project Area: Jenn C. explained how the Route 4 corridor has been divided into three segments for
this scoping study based on how the corridor functions from atra ic standpoint. She noted that these
designations may not align with how the areas are zoned, especially segment 3 which is zoned
Commercial (see slide 10):

Segment 1 - Village Area from Townline Road to Meadow Lake Drive
Segment 2 — Transition Area from Meadow Lake Drive to Medway Road
Segment 3 — Rural Area from Medway Road to Fox Hollow Village

Preferred Alternative by Segment: Jenn C. reviewed the elements of the Town-selected preferred
alternative in each segment and how implementation of these improvements could be phased (see
slides 12-17). Asummary is provided here:

Segment 1, Alternatives 1 and 3: travel lane reductions from +14-feet to 11-feet, with a 2-foot striped
bu er, resulting in 4-9-foot shoulders for on-



Segment 3, Alternative 1: travel lane reductions from +12-feet to 11-feet, with a 2-foot striped bu er,
resulting in 4-9-foot shoulders for on-road pedestrian/bicycle use in Phase 2.

In addition, climbing lane adjustments, transit improvements, pedestrian crossings, and access
management improvements are proposed in Phase 2.

A summary of these treatments and their estimated cost is presented on Slide 18.

Public Input: Jenn C. responded to general questions about the preferred alternative elements like
where to place the radar speed feedback signs and access management improvements at Old
Turnpike Road and Mendon Mountain Orchards.

Next Steps: VHB will take into consideration the input received during this meeting as well as draf
report review comments from VTrans and the Town to finalize the scoping report. VTrans review

comments are expected around May 15, 2024. The local steering committee will meet once VTrans
review comments are issued to assemble their comments on the draf report. Steering committee
comments will be presented to the Mendon Selectboard for concurrence prior to submittal to VHB.

The last step in the scoping process will be for the Mendon Selectboard to endorse the final report.
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